
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

August 15, 2018 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:33 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Sarah Massie, Wallace Messer, Michelle Claytor, Wayne Finger, Kim Gardner, and Rhett Langston. Mackie 
McKay, Dan Schultz, Don Frady and Lee Starnes were unable to attend.  
 
The minutes from the July 18 meeting were approved. 
 
New Business: 
 We would like to welcome new advisory board member Wayne Finger. 
 We reviewed the monthly report for August.  
 HVO nominated the Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department for “Employer of the Year” and we won! Sabrina Caldwell and Tamara 

Medford will accept the award in Greensboro on September 20. 
 Rhett will make a presentation on August 16 at the Pigeon Street Community Center of the new Calvary / Craven Street Park. 
 We will have the All-Abilities Playground official ribbon cutting ceremony on Thursday, August 16, at 10 am.  
 Rhett announced that we will be remodeling the exterior of the Vance Street and Bi-Lo bathrooms. 
 We have closed the Kiwanis Playground until each underground post has been checked for safety. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


